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November 11, 2020 

Dear Parent and Guardians, ,  

This letter is to inform you that we were notified yesterday that an additional staff member at our 

Elementary/ Middle School has tested positive for COVID-19. Immediately following notification, we 

contacted the Pennsylvania Department of Health. Through contact tracing, we have concluded that only 

intermittent contact occurred with the infected individual and those who were involved have already been 

notified..  

Due to this being the second positive case within the last week in our Elementary/ Middle School,  

students in grades Pre-K-8 will learn remotely on Friday November 13, 2020. Students will follow their 

Virtual Academy schedule as they did during the first four weeks of school. Students in grades 9-12 will 

follow their normal face-to-face schedule on Friday November 13, 2020.  For additional information 

regarding your child's schedule, please log onto our website at www.frazierschooldistrict.org.   

As a reminder, parent/teacher conferences are scheduled for Thursday November 12, 2020. Students in 

grades Pre-K-12 will not physically attend school and will instead log into their google classrooms and 

learn asynchronously on this day completing assignments that are posted by their respective teachers.   

COVID-19 is a disease that is capable of rapidly spreading person-to-person. People infected are capable 

of exposing others to COVID-19 even if their symptoms are mild, such as a cough, or even if they are 

asymptomatic. Additionally, exposure is possible by touching a surface or object that has the virus on it 

and then touching one's mouth, nose, or eyes. Symptoms of COVID-19 may include fever, cough, 

shortness of breath, chills, repeated shaking, muscle pain, headache, sore throat, fatigue, congestion or 

runny nose, diarrhea, nausea/vomiting, and new loss of taste or smell. Older adults and people who have 

serious chronic medical conditions are at a higher risk for serious illness.  

Parents are reminded to self-screen your children prior to sending them to school. If your child develops 

symptoms of COVID-19 as stated above, it is extremely important that you do not send your child to 

school and contact your local health care provider.  

The Frazier School District is concerned about the health and well-being of you, your family and the 

general public during this outbreak. We understand that this is a difficult time, and that some individuals 

may need additional support during this period. Please reach out to us if you or your family need 

additional assistance regarding this correspondence.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

William R. Henderson III  

 

http://www.frazierschooldistrict.org/
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